
S pring is here again when trees and 
flowers rival to outdo one another 
in their glorious colours and 

beauty.  Our alma mater has withstood 
the test of time for 82 years and has pro-
duced much fruit spread around the 
world.  The building too has seen many 
changes and our primary school building 
will be celebrating its 70th anniversary. 
Below is an email from Sr. Jeanne Houlihan.  It is self explanatory and if 
you have some ’treasures’ from school days in the past, please pass them 
to Sr. Jeanne and share them with us. 
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Dear Gertrude,  
 

Fabulous Newsletter!  The Ontario Maryknollers are great.  Is it possible 
to communicate that our MCS Primary Building will be celebrating 70 
years?  We are part of the heritage # 3.  When we reach l00 years it 
should be #1 
 

There will be an exhibit of artifacts from our beginnings.  We are look-
ing for any report cards, uniforms, white and blue - the first, pictures, 
first Holy Communion documents as many would have been taught by 
Srs. Rosemary, Matthew Marie, Santa Maria, Corinne,  
 

Do you have any letters the Sisters wrote you and you kept?  
The exhibit will be in October but we do need the artifacts before that.  
Many thanks. 
  
P.S.  Heritage # 3 means we may not alter the exterior of the building.   
Dr. Wong, retired internist and active photographer and president of HK 
Photographers Association, said he would not demonstrate to keep the 
Tsim Tsa Tsui clock, but, if anyone thought of pulling down our MCS, 
he would demonstrate.  He is 80 years old.   He will be archiving the in-
terior of the building. 
  
Sister Jeanne Houlihan 



As mentioned in our February 2007, the 2nd golf tournament will be held on Sunday, June 10, 2007 at Maples 
of Ballantrae Golf Course , ( http://www.tee-off.ca/courses/on730.htm)  in Stouffville north of Toronto, where 
we had our 1st tournament in September 2005.  Because it was such a well attended event, we are holding it 
again at the same place.  Full details are listed below and for further questions, please contact either Jackie 
Fong at 647-298-4890 or Marilyn Pun at 416-505-0028. 
For those who do not golf, they can play mahjong beginning at 2 p.m. till dinner at 7 p.m. at Galaxy Chinese 
Cuisine (喜福樓 ), Richmond Hill. 
 Please note:  Members are responsible to form their own foursomes, whether it is golf or mahjong. 
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Date:  Sunday, June 10, 2007 
Place:  Maples of Ballantrae Golf Course 
  4248 Highway #48  (Bloomington Rd. & Markham Rd.) 
  Stouffville, Ontario 
  Tel. 905-640-6077 
Time:  Golf Registration  11.00 a.m. 
  Tee-off   12 noon 
  Mahjong  any time after 2 p.m. 
  Dinner Registration 6.30 p.m. 
  Dinner   7.00 p.m. 
Cost: Golf (includes green fee, cart and dinner)  $120.00/member 
     $130/non member 
  Golf only (no dinner) $90.00/member 
     $95.00/non member 
  mahjong  $5/head for both member and non member 
Dinner:  Galaxy Chinese Cuisine (喜福樓 ). 
  350 Highway 7 East, Unit 101, Richmond Hill, ON L4B 3N2 
  Tel. 905-707-0988 

To reserve your place for golf/mahjong/dinner, please fill in the form and return it with payment as soon as possible 
no later than Wednesday, May 30, 2007.  You are obliged to honour your commitment.  If you cancel your reser-
vation less than 72 hours prior to the event, payment will be charged as we need to confirm with the restaurant. 

Reply Form 
 

Please complete this form and mail it (together with your cheque) to: 
 P.O. Box 20056, Nymark Postal Outlet, 4839 Leslie Street, North York, ON M2J 5E4 
The deadline for golf and dinner registration is May 30, 2007. 
Member’s Name _______________________________________ 
   (Please print) 
Year __________________ 
 

Address ____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Tel. No. ________________________________ E-mail Address ________________________________ 
 

Golfer’s Name(s) (with cart) and dinner 1.______________________________2.________________________    

  ($120.00/person)  3._________________________4.____________________________ 
 

Golfer’s Name(s) (golf only– member, $90) 1.______________________________2.____________________________    

  (($95 non-member) 1.______________________________2.____________________________ 
 

Guest’s Name (Dinner $35.00/member) 1.______________________________2.____________________________ 
 

   (Dinner $40.00/non-member) 1.______________________________2.____________________________ 
 

Children under 10 yrs.($20.00/person) 1._______________________________2.____________________________ 
 

Cheque Enclosed, payable to Maryknoll Convent Former Students (Ont.) Inc.     
    

     $________________________Date _____________________________ 
 



Anna Ho Wong, Presi-
dent of the Maryknoll 
Convent School 
Alumni Association of 
Australia (MCSAAA) 
visited her sisters in 
Ontario in late April 

and early May, 2007.  
Our executive committee had lunch with Anna and we 
exchanged ideas on how to attract new members and 
how to sustain their interest in the association. 

Angela Y. Lee (1971), the PepsiCo 
Professor of International Marketing, 
was honoured as the recipient of the 
prestigious Stanley Reiter Best Paper 
Award on March 1, 2007.  The award 
also complements the school’s L.G. 

Lavengood Outstanding Professor of the Year 
Award which recognizes faculty members for excel-
lence in classroom teaching.  Angela has been on 
faculty at the Kellogg School of Management, 
Northwestern University, since 1995.   

Congratulations Angela.  Well done. 
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The "Health and Beauty" networking dinner was held on 18th March 2007 at the Galaxy restaurant 
in Richmond Hill.  The event began with Mahjong in the afternoon from 2pm.  Then we all en-
joyed a delicious multi-courses Chinese dinner.  There were around 60 participants for dinner, and 
16 for Mahjong.  As usual, the diners enjoyed the wonderful meal.   

During dinner, we had two very exciting presenters.  The first speaker was Dr Shawn Seit, who 
works with our president's husband Dr J. Fong.  Dr Seit's presentation was on Botox and skin reju-
venation.  He showed us a very informative slide show on how Botox, Laser treatment, and demer-
brasion can help one look years younger.  There were also examples on how these treatments can 
help one look thinner.  The presentation was thoroughly captivating and we all had the chance to 
enquire about our own personal treatments with Dr. Seit at the end of the evening.  Dr Seit was also 
able to give us the estimated pricing of our personal treatments.   

Our second speaker was Mr. Tommy Tam.  He is the golf instructor of one of our activities con-
vener, Marilyn Pun.  Tommy is currently the only Chinese golf instructor in the association who is 
also an evaluator for the exams.  His presentation included basic knowledge of golfing, the golf 
courses, and swinging techniques.  He entertained the crowd by engaging and involving the audi-
ence in his demonstrations and he provided us with lots of presents during his presentation.   

The evening was a success, and we thoroughly enjoyed ourselves.  Apart from the wonderful food 
and interesting speakers, I feel the most enjoyable part is that we get to see our Maryknoll friends 
again at this spring dinner.  Thanks to all of you who participated in this event. By Cynthia Church 

Sunday, March 18, 2007 

Lily, Judy, Anna, Gertrude, Ludia 

Barbara Jone-Sieh, mother of  our member 
Trevina Cheng (1978),  passed away February 
2007.  Barbara attended Maryknoll Sisters School, 
taught by Sr. Rose Duchesne.   

 

MAY SHE REST IN PEACE. 

THE WORLDWIDE REUNION CRUISE IS 
DRAWING NEAR - August 3 - 6, 2007. 
 

Visit  www. Maryknollwwr2007.org   for details. 

Shirley Cheong (1981) was recently 
featured in a 3-part series about the 
latest technology in dentistry aired 
on Global TV News.  She created 
the  ‘Smile Studio’ in her office and 
had just completed her 3-year jour-

ney in getting her Las Vegas Institute of Advanced 
Dental Studies Graduation Diploma, LVI for short. 
She performs Cosmetic Dentistry, Full Mouth Re-
habilitation with Neuromuscular approach. 

Congratulations Shirley.  Very well done. 
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 Name (First)______________________ (Maiden) _______________ (Married) ________________ 
 Year of Form 5 ____________________Year Left Maryknoll_______________________________ 
 
 Please change my address effective on (day)_________/ (month) __________/ (year) ____________ 
 NEW ADDRESS IS:  

Street No._________ Street Name ________________________________________________ 
Apt. No. __________City __________________Postal Code ___________________________ 

 New Home Phone No. _________________________Work Phone No. _______________________ 
 Cell Phone No. _______________________________E-mail Address ________________________ 
 
 Signature______________________________ Date _______________________________ 

If you wish to continue to receive your copy of our newsletter after you’ve moved,  please fill out 
the change of address notification form below and mail or fax to : 
 

 Maryknoll Convent Former Students (Ont.) Inc.   Fax No.  (416) 222-5483 
 P.O. Box 20056 
 Nymark Postal Outlet 
 4839 Leslie Street, North York, ON M2J 5E4 

 
 Name (First)______________________ (Maiden) _______________ (Married) ________________ 
 Year of Form 5 ____________________Year Left Maryknoll_______________________________ 
 
 Please change my address effective on (day)_________/ (month) __________/ (year) ____________ 
 NEW ADDRESS IS:  

Street No._________ Street Name ________________________________________________ 
Apt. No. __________City __________________Postal Code ___________________________ 

 New Home Phone No. _________________________Work Phone No. _______________________ 
 Cell Phone No. _______________________________E-mail Address ________________________ 
 
 Signature______________________________ Date _______________________________ 

 
 Name (First)______________________ (Maiden) _______________ (Married) ________________ 
 Year of Form 5 ____________________Year Left Maryknoll_______________________________ 
 
 Please change my address effective on (day)_________/ (month) __________/ (year) ____________ 
 NEW ADDRESS IS:  

Street No._________ Street Name ________________________________________________ 
Apt. No. __________City __________________Postal Code ___________________________ 

 New Home Phone No. _________________________Work Phone No. _______________________ 
 Cell Phone No. _______________________________E-mail Address ________________________ 
 
 Signature______________________________ Date _______________________________ 

This article is from Hong Kong Oriental Daily on April 23, 2007. 
To read the whole article, visit our website at http:// www.mcsontario.org 


